Minutes of Snaith and Cowick Town Council meeting held on Monday 18 August 2021 at Snaith
Community Sports Hall at 7pm

Present

Clir. Laura Thompson, Cilr. Jim Hollas, Clir. Richard Lyons, Clir. Matt Duffy and Clir. G. Williams also
present ClIr. Caroline Fox and Goole Times.

Apologies for Absence

Clir. S. Jones, Clir. H. Miley, Clir. J. Whiteley, Clir. R. Spencer

To note declarations of interest and the nature of such interest

ClIr. Laura Thompson — Mayors Charity and Civic Service

Public Participation

None

Action Log Update

Bus Shelter

The Parish Clerk explained a letter had been distributed to properties close to the proposed area for
a new bus shelter, asking if they object to the installation. To update at a future meeting.

Christmas Lighting

The Town Clerk explained the costs of installing an electrical socket at Spa Well Lane and forwarded
an email from ERYC for consideration. Clir. James Hollas proposed arranging a meeting with Jubbs to
discuss seconded ClIr. Richard Lyons and agreed.

Speed Signs

Information on costs were circulated to council members prior to the meeting for the purchase of
new speed signs.

Cllr. Richard Lyons explained the speed signs coming into Snaith on Pontefract Road are not
activated until cars are entering the parish. ClIr. R. Lyons proposed contacting ERYC and requesting
they assess the timings are changed seconded Clir. G. Williams and agreed.

JUPA Resurfacing

Costs for the resurfacing the path at the Joint Use Play Area were read to council members. Clirs.
agreed the costs were too expensive. Clir. G. Williams proposed gaining quotes for a Tarmac path as
it does not need to be safety flooring seconded Cllr. James Hollas and agreed.

Feedback from Meeting with Humberside Police / Humberside Fire and Rescue / Young Residents of
Snaith




Clir. Richard Lyons and Clir. Laura Thompson gave an update of the meeting. ClIr. Richard Lyons
stated the Fire Station were looking to use the facility as a gym and would be happy for the young
people of Snaith to use in the future. Clir. Laura Thompson advised of no Anti-Social Behaviour
reports in the parish in the last 6 weeks. Noted by council members.

Correspondence from Residents

Waest Cowick Road / Footpath

An email from Robert Nairsmith — ERYC Enforcement Officer was read to council members regarding
ERYC stance on Footpath works within the parish. Noted by council members.

Iltems from Council Members

East Riding Councillors Report

Clir. Caroline Fox advised she had contacted Harron Homes and Alan Menzies regarding footpaths on
the site as well as High Street, West Cowick.

Clir. Caroline Fox stated she had completed the Town Survey and requested the Fire Station be
moved allowing for more parking in the Town Centre.

Clir. Caroline Fox explained she had visited The Bridge on George Street, Snaith with Clir. Liz
Sargeantson. Noted by council members

Mavyors Charity

ClIr. Laura Thompson asked for the Town Councils support by advertising she was entering a 10k run
for her charity ‘Young Minds’. All councillors supported Clir. Thompson. Clir. Laura Thompson stated
she had a go fund me page. Noted by council members.

Future Events
Civic Service

Clir. Laura Thompson stated Rev Eleanor Robertshaw had agreed to a none religious service on the
13 February 2021. Noted by council members

Snaith and Cowick Together Motorcycle Event

Clir. Laura Thompson and the Town Clerk stated all plans were on track and thanked Snaith and
Cowick Together for their hard work in organising the event.

Remembrance Parade

The Town Clerk confirmed Remembrance Day would take place on 14 November 2021. Noted by
council members.

Christmas Market

The Town Clerk Confirmed the date of the Christmas Market.



Accounts

A full list of accounts were read to council members at the meeting together with a bank
reconciliation. Proposed CllIr. Richard Lyons seconded CliIr. James Hollas and agreed.
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